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Selectmen present: William Daniels, Douglas Bersaw and Andrew Wallace
Administration present: Jennifer Thompson and Susan Harrington
Public Present: Lisa Traeger and Antoinette Cincotta

June 24, 2024 Meeting

Meeting opened at 5:36 pm

Daniels moved; Wallace 2nd; Board voted to approve the manifest dated June 24, 2024 for week
of June 14, 2024- June 20, 2024 in the amount of $200,794.14 for payroll/accounts payable. This
amount includes the monthly stipend employee payroll and a payment to the Monadnock Regional
School District.

Daniels signed Vet Hall rental application for event held on 06/22/24.

Daniels signed Trustees of the Trust Fund application to request $8,000.00 from the Municipal
Buildings Capital Reserve Fund to replenish the Savings Bank of Walpole General Fund for
Germain & Sons Construction invoice # 1102 for the repairs on the pavilion roof.

Wallace moved; Bersaw 2™, Board approved abatement due to underpayment for Map 412 Lot

058.
Appointments

Michael Mastaler met with the Board to discuss the position of Zoning Compliance Officer.
Daniels moved; Wallace 2"; Board voted to hire Mr. Mastaler as a self-contractor. Harrington to

advise Mr. Mastaler.

Property owner for Map 405 Lot 086 met with the Board to discuss recent tax bill.

Buddy Blood met with the Board to provide an update on the activity of the highway department.
Selectman Wallace informed Buddy they will need to meet with Twin Bridge services regarding
the internet and new phone system at the highway department. Wallace asked about the winter
maintenance contract, Buddy will check and get back to the Board. Selectman Bersaw asked
Buddy to remove the stone pile blocking the end of Tully Brook Road. Buddy will take care of it.

An appointment for Kevin Grace was scheduled for 7:00 pm. Mr. Grace did not show up.
Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm

Respectfully Submitted,
Susan Harrington



